
 

 

 

END OF YEAR REPORT TO PARENTS – JULY 2024 

 

Dear Parents 

Thank you again for all of your support over the past 12 months – we have had an amazing year! The year 
started with a very strong Ofsted visit (click here for the report) and we are expecting Ofsted to visit again 
next year. We will be ready for them! The year ended with some emotional goodbyes to our Year 6 pupils 
and some of our teachers – we will miss you all! 

We have included some final updates and statistics to round up a special year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

End of Year Results – just a few highlights! 

Reception Good Level of Development: 83% of pupils achieved this standard (well above the national 
average) 

Year 1 Phonics: 90% of pupils passed their phonics test (above the national average) 

Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check (all well above the national average): 

• 100% of pupils achieved a mark of more than 22 out of 25 
• Average Score: 24.5 out of 25 
• 68% of pupils achieved full marks!  

Year 6 Reading: 82% of pupils achieved the expected standard (above the national average) 

Year 6 Writing Greater Depth: 21% of pupils reached a Greater Depth standard in Writing (greater depth 
is when a pupil excels well beyond the expected standard - this is very difficult to achieve!) 

Year 6 Spelling, Punctuation & Grammar: 82% achieved the expected standard AND 43% of those who 
passed achieved a standard of Greater Depth! 

Year 6 Maths: 30% of pupils achieved a Greater Depth standard across three Maths papers – well done! 

 

 

https://files.ofsted.gov.uk/v1/file/50230720


Parent Survey Highlights 

❖ 92% strongly agree or agree that pupils are well behaved 
 

❖ 89% strongly agree or agree that is it easy to approach the school about any concerns 
 

❖ 93% strongly agree or agree that FW is well led and managed 
 

❖ 89% strongly agree or agree that the school has high expectations for its pupils 
 

❖ 97% strongly agree or agree that we make parents aware of what their child is learning about during 
the year 
 

❖ 89% strongly agree or agree that we offer a good range of subjects 
 

❖ 97% strongly agree or agree that the school has a clear vision for its pupils 
 

❖ 89% strongly agree or agree that FW is an inclusive school that promotes equality and celebrates 
diversity 
 

❖ 92% of parents would recommend Floreat Wandsworth 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Staff Survey Highlights 

Staff were asked to give a rating out of 5 for different statements. Here are just a few of the highlights! 

✓ 4.7 average score out of 5 – ‘I am proud to be part of Floreat Wandsworth’ 

✓ 4.7 average score out of 5 – ‘Safeguarding procedures are robust and children are safe’  

✓ 4.6 average score out of 5 – ‘Behaviour is at a good+ standard’ 

✓ 4.8 average score out of 5 – ‘I clearly understand my role in school’ 



Other school statistics to note…. 

• Our staff retention rate remains well above the national average 

• 7 different instruments were taught throughout the year  

• 32 pupils achieved 100% attendance throughout the year (what an achievement – well done!) 

• 24 different trips were completed 

• 10 different sports taught throughout 2023-24 

• Pupils in Years 1 to 6 attended at least 1 sports fixture 

• 6 different trophies were awarded e.g. House Points Trophy and the Inter-House Football Cup 

• 390 Character certificates and awards were given throughout the year 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In summary… 

We are immensely proud of our educational offer and the achievements listed above – the facts and stats 
speak for themselves! Our aim is to ensure that pupils are happy, confident and thriving socially and 
academically. There will always be aspects of our offer to work on and improve so we will be working on 
a plan over the summer ready for the new academic year. 

We know that next year we will be inducting 5 new teachers and this process is well underway thanks to 
Mrs Fry and her meticulous approach to planning ahead! Mrs Davies has led a very strong and comprehension 
induction for all the new Nursery and Reception children – we are looking forward to meeting the next 
generation of Floreat superstars! We will also be introducing CUSP Reading to Years 1 to 6 to help pupils 
achieve even better outcomes in reading (Mrs Vaughan is leading the changes and is raring to go!). We will 
be looking to make our systems of communication even better and increase the offer of different clubs 
and activities. 

We can’t wait to get going again in September! 

Best wishes 

 

Mr M.Custance 

Headteacher  

Floreat Wandsworth  

Primary School & Nursery  


